
President’s Message 
Patsy Rippo, President, TRNA 

Hello My Friends & Neighbors, 

The last Board of Directors meeting another good 
gathering.  As a reminder, the BOD meetings are held the 
second Wednesday of each month at the Taylor Ranch 
Community Center and everyone is welcome. 

This Newsletter issue will be a June/ July summer edition. 
Editors need time off too! 

We will be having our TRNA Rummage Sale coming up 
on Saturday, June 27th.  Please join us for a great time at 
this fundraiser! 

Hanna Sorrells will be presiding at our next BOD meeting 
on June 10th.  All are welcome to attend. 

I hope everyone has a great start to summer. Be safe and 
have fun. 
Please remember... "Our mission is to promote, preserve 
and improve the quality of life in Taylor Ranch". The 
larger our membership, the more successful our mission 
will be. Don't be shy, ask a friend or neighbor to join. 
Thank you,  Patsy Rippo, president@trna.org 

Beautification News 
Dave Waters, Director, Beautification  

Well it’s summer in the Mariposa Basin again and with 
summer come the crowds. With that many people every 
day, there is bound to be a lot of trash. 

There were five of us last Saturday and everybody did a 
great job of cleaning up the park. Many thanks to Don & 
Connie Smith, Rene Horvath, and my better half Carol for 
their help. We will be there every third Saturday

 

of the 
month from 8:30 AM until 10 AM all summer long, so we 
can use all the volunteers we can get! If you can’t give an 
hour a month, then even a half hour would be welcome. 
We don’t have a time clock out there so come when you 
can. It’s a great way to get out and meet some of your 
neighbors.  

Due to the good work of Peggy Minich it looks like the 
city will install Mutt Mitten dispensers on the perimeter 
trail and at the entrance to the park. Those are the plastic 
bag dispensers that dog walkers can use to clean up after 
their dogs. If the city installs them, we will be responsible 
for keeping them stocked. 

If you use the park and see something that needs 
attention please contact me at parks@trna.org. 

Education News 
Jane Webster, Education Director, TRNA 

The traditional school year is over, but the learning never 
stops.  What do you want your children to learn this 
summer?  There is great value in simple lessons like chores 
around the house and family excursions.  Evaluate what 
you want your children to learn by remembering your own 
learning.  It's much easier to learn courtesy and punctuality 
at home. Learning those valuable skills at school and on 
the job frequently come with negatives and learning things 
the hard way.  Say what you mean, mean what you say, and 
follow through on your promises. Learning to read and 
write are essential, but when combined with character 
education at home, they are unbeatable lessons that last a 
lifetime and pave the way for an easier future. 

Spend some time at the Taylor Ranch Public Library this 
summer.  Encourage your students to read for fun and 
allow them to see you reading for enjoyment too.  Maybe 
reading a book together is in your plans for the 
summer.  Give it a try.  Reading the newspaper, a 
magazine, or studying up on a place you plan to visit are all 
authentic ways to integrate learning into a busy 
summer.  Cooking and shopping together can be great 
ways to include math in everyday activities.  Learning 
happens naturally, let it happen at your house.  

Our libraries have wonderful summer reading 
opportunities as part of the 2009 Summer Reading 
Program that runs from May 29-July 25. Call 897-8816 to 
sign up at our TR Library.  

(Education Report cont’d on page 2) 

Board of Directors Meeting —June  10th—6:30 pm—DN-TR Community Center 
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(Education Report cont’d from page 1) 

The Taylor Ranch Rummage sale is ready for space 
rentals.  Call June Newman at 898-5447 to reserve your 
space for June 27 at Cross of Hope Church.  The people 
at Cross of Hope are so great to work with every 
year.  We are grateful for their generosity and community 
spirit.  It's a great morning to sell your stuff and acquire 
somebody else's stuff! 

Plan to have your own space or go together with a 
neighbor.  This is how TRNA funds the two scholarships 
we give in the spring and as always, we need your 
support.  

Have a safe and happy summer.  

West Side Coalition of Neighborhood 
Associations Report—May 6, 2009 

      Larry Walsh, WSCN Director, TRNA  

The meeting was called to order by President Brett 
Lopez. Guests in attendance were State Representatives 
Bill O’Neil and Tom Anderson, PRC Representative 
Jason Marks, and Mayor Martin Chavez. 

APD Captain Warfield reported that response times for 
priority one calls have significantly improved. The main 
reason for this improvement is the establishment of the 
new command center for Northwest Albuquerque. 

Mayor Chavez spoke at length. He reported that because 
of the flat economy there is no budget growth this year. 
In prior years it has been based on three percent growth. 
Other cities are not doing as well, such as Tucson which 
decreased its budget by six percent. There are no city 
positions being filled except the critical ones such as 911 
operators. Filling the director vacancy at our community 
center is not a priority. 

He also said the city had acquired federal stimulus money 
to rebuild the I-40/ Paseo del Vulcan interchange. This 
project will begin in a few months. Ladera and Pat Hurley 
Park landscaping projects are almost completed. Mayor 
Chavez also reported the Montano Bridge artwork has 
degraded over the years and the city is looking at real tile 
to redo it as opposed to paint. 

Discussion occurred about the proposed new soccer field 
complex the mayor wants to build near I-40 and Paseo 
del Vulcan. APS is currently planning to build a sports 
complex near there, and Chavez believes it is productive 
to piggyback on the infrastructure APS builds. 

State Rep Anderson reported that the gang recruiting bill 
died and the three-strikes sentencing bill failed. The 
failure of this legislature is disappointing because New 

Mexico laws are not tough enough on gangs, and gangs 
from other states know it and are coming here. 

City Councilor Ken Sanchez (Dist. 1) reported they are in 
discussions with the property owner and victim families 
to build a memorial park at the site where the bodies were 
found several months ago. 

Councilor Michael Cadigan (Dist. 5) reports that he does 
not agree with the Mayor’s proposal to build the soccer 
park near I-40 and Paseo del Vulcan. He believes that a 
much better location would be one near Ventana Ranch. 
He also addressed his disagreement with the mayor about 
the city budget, which may be going to court. He 
questions the need for $60,000 for a hot air balloon, 
another $60,000 for a billboard, and that a safe house for 
domestic violence victims is out of the budget. 

Cadigan also expressed concern about the federal 
stimulus funds being used for the I-40/ Paseo del Vulcan 
interchange (which he believes was pushed by 
developers), the I-40 exit for Route 66 Casino, and the I-
25/ Tramway intersection, when the Jefferson/ Paseo del 
Norte/I-25 area is much more heavily used and in much 
more need of rehabilitation. 

Jason Marks, PRC Representative, reported that a PNM 
rate increase is likely on July 1, 2009. 

In new business, it was reported that the Coalition’s 
website goes down on May 22 if it is not funded. Since a 
quorum was not present at this meeting, an online vote 
will take place. There were also concerns about the tiny 
little flag, to which we faithfully pledge our allegiance at 
each meeting. A larger more dignified flag will be 
donated.  

Treasurer’s Report 
Ray Shortridge, Treasurer, TRNA  

TRNA Account

 

Beginning of FY09 (4/1/09)      $ 6,837.73  
Deposits             836.25  
Checks            (431.23)

 

Balance 5/11/09       $ 7,242.77  

TRCC Account (we maintain for Comm. Ctr.) 
Beginning of FY09 (4/1/09)      $ 1,349.77 
& Ending Balance 5/11/09 
(no activity 4/1-5/11/09)  
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Mark Your Calendar! 

TRNA RUMMAGE SALE 

June 27, 8:00 am—noon 

Cross of Hope Church Parking Lot 
It’s that time of year! Clean out the closets, garage, shed, storage unit, etc. It’s time for the semi-annual TRNA 
Scholarship Rummage Sale. As you are all aware, this is how you can give back and have some fun at the same time. 
This one activity is what pays for the scholarships we give out each year.  

Space rental for members is $6.00 and for non-members $12.00. Just fill out the form below and mail it along with 
your check made payable to TRNA.  A “space” is one parking space, so if you’ve got lots of “stuff” you’ll probably 
want to rent at least two spaces.  This has become a popular event with good crowds and lots of buyers, so get your 
space reserved quickly. 

TRNA will have a space and will sell your donations if you are not able to attend. Please bring them to us that 
morning.  Of course we will always be grateful if you wish to simply send a cash donation to probably the most 
worthwhile thing we do each year!   There will also be a table set up for donations to support the litigation ongoing 
about the zone issues with Coors/La Orilla big-box store at SW corner. 

FOOD & DRINKS AVAILABLE!  As always we will have light breakfast items such as chili dogs with jalapenos (if 
you have not had one for breakfast you don’t know what you are missing) and a host of other TRNA favorites. 

APD will be there to do free etching of VIN between 10 am and 2 pm.  Also, pet adoption clinic will be present. 

Many volunteers are needed to make this happen — people to help set up, work the food booth, man the TRNA 
tables.  Call June Newman at 898-5447 if you are willing to help. 

Once again we are indebted to Cross of Hope Church for allowing us to use their parking lot.  For those who may 
not know, Cross of Hope is located on Taylor Ranch Road, between Montano and Golf Course/ La Orilla, across 
from the Don Newton Taylor Ranch Community Center. 

Call June Newman at 898-5447 if you have any questions.  The shady spaces will be reserved in the order in which 
your reservation is received, so complete and mail the following with your check right way! 

—————————————————————————————————————————————  

Yes, I want to reserve space for the TRNA Rummage Sale on June 27, 2009!  

Name_______________________________________    Phone_______________  

Address_____________________________________  TRNA Member? _______   

    _____________________________________  Spaces Needed? _______  

Enclose your check ($6.00/space for TRNA members, $12.00/space for non-members) and mail to:    

TRNA Rummage Sale    

P. O. Box 66288    

Albuquerque, NM 87193 
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